
From the Pastor --- 

This week we welcome back to the Religious Education Program 
the boys and girls of our parish who attend Public School.  With nearly 500 students enrolled, 
the Religious Education Program (largest in the cluster!) is under the leadership of Sister 
Katherine Burke, C.S.J. assisted by a generous and dedicated group of catechists.  Together 
with the cooperation of parents, Sister and the catechists help the boys and girls grow in their 
knowledge and love for Jesus. Each week the boys and girls experience religious formation 
guided by the teaching of the church and the example of their catechists.  The program also 
offers opportunity for prayer, celebration of the Sacraments and spiritual formation. 

 The Religious Education Program meets on Wednesday afternoons and evenings as 
well as Thursday evenings.  While the boys and girls meet for an hour and a half each week 
religious formation hopefully continues throughout the week with the family and at Mass on 
Sunday with the parish family. 

 I am grateful to all those who volunteer to this important ministry of the parish.  I am 
especially thankful to Sr. Katherine for her devotion and generous service to our young 
people.  Sister truly gives of herself to all she does in the parish.  Her gentle and loving 
presence truly enriches our parish community. 

 Yet I know Sister Katherine would want me to highlight the catechists and volunteers 
who minister as well in the program of Religious Education in the parish.  Please keep them 
in your prayers. 

 God bless. 

        Let us pray for one another, 

 Want to offer some help to St. Luke’s School of Religion?  Sign up now! 

 See the flyer in the Bulletin or call Sister Katherine at 718-746-3409. 
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Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time             19 September 2010 
Saint Luke Church, Whitestone, N.Y. 

MISSION STATEMENT 
As a community of believers in Jesus Christ and in Communion with the universal church, we strive to 
follow the Lord’s command to love God and one another.  Rooted in word and sacrament, we grow 
together as a Eucharistic community inviting all to the Good News of Jesus. 
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FEAST OF PADRE PIO
 Thursday, September 23rd --
 In preparation for the feast of 
Saint Pio of Pietrelcina, three eve-
nings of prayer will take place here 
at the parish.  Please spread the 
word and join in honoring Padre Pio and 
seek his intercession on: 

Tuesday, September 21 
  7:30pm 

 Wednesday, September 22 
  7:30pm 

    and 

 on Thursday, September 23 
 Feast Mass & Procession 
     to be celebrated by 
 Bishop Frank Caggiano, DD 
 Auxiliary Bishop of Brooklyn 
  at 7:00pm 

 A procession will follow Mass.  All 
are invited to join in this special act of
devotion.

TRIDUO IN ONORE DI SAN PIO--- 
 Venite con noi per tre sere di 
preghiera in onore di San Pio.  Incontraimoci  
Martedi 21 Settembre alle 7:30pm, Mer-
coledi 22 Settembre alle 7:30pm, per cele-
brare insieme la Santa Messa per la festa di 
San Pio con il nostro vescovo Frank Cag-
giano Giovedi 23 Settembre al 7:00pm.  
Dopo la Messa ci sara la processione con la 
statua di Padre Pio. Invitate un vostro amico 
a venire con voi!  Per informazione, telefon-
are Padre Vincenzo Chirichella 718-746-
8102.
***********************************
9/11 MEMORIAL MASS --- 

Was celebrated last Saturday,         
September 11 at 12 Noon - the 9th Anniver-
sary of the tragic events of September 11, 
2001.  After Mass, a wreath - donated by the 
Knights of Columbus, Msgr. Dillon Council 
- was placed and prayers were recited at the 
9/11 Memorial in front of the school build-
ing.  We remember the victims and their 
loved ones in a special way each year on this 
day.  Let us, however, keep them in our 
prayers throughout the year.   
 We especially pray for those from the 
parish who died: 

DOMINICK J. BERARDI 
 STEVEN CAFIERO 
 PAUL CASCIO 
FIREFIGHTER THOMAS CASORIA 
 WILLIAM A. GARDNER 
 CHARLES LUCANIA 
 DIANA O’CONNOR 

 Our Lady, Queen of Peace --- 
  Pray for us. 

SCHOOL OF RELIGION --- 
Religious Education classes for stu-

dents attending public or private schools 
will begin: 

Wednesday, Sept. 22 for Grades 1 - 6 
Thursday, Sept. 23 for Grades 7 & 8 

 No new registration or re-
registrations will be accepted the week 
classes begin. 
 Welcome letters and admittance 
cards will be mailed to all children 
who are registered for 2010-2011. 
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ANNUAL CATHOLIC    
APPEAL---  
 As of September 13, 
2010, 468 donors have 
pledged a total of $138,102 with $120,022 
already received. 
 A most sincere THANK YOU to the 
donors who have so generously supported 
the 2010 Annual Catholic Appeal. 
 Please make your gift today.  Now 
that we have reached goal all gifts will re-
turn to support our parish and the restora-
tion of the stained glass windows in the 
church. Thank you and God bless!
***********************************

Will you take Saint John Vianney into 
your house and pray for vocations? 

The Saint John Vianney statue pro-
gram is an opportunity for your family and 
friends to gather at your home and pray for 
vocations.  If you decide to take the statue, 
it will be presented to you at the Saturday 
evening Mass.  The statue will remain in 
your home where you can gather your fam-
ily and friends for the Rosary and vocation 
prayers.  A leader’s prayer book will be pro-
vided with prayers for the week.  We ask 
that the statue be returned to the rectory on 
the following Saturday before 3pm so that 
the next family may take it 
into their home.  If you are 
interested please call the rec-
tory and speak to Father
Vincent at 718-746-8102. 

Dinner Makes a Difference! 
 Dinner time is the perfect time to 
connect with your kids on a daily basis.  
Through the reflective prayers said during 
grace plus the array of favorite meals served 
and the loads of laughs shared about the 
day’s events, you can help continually feed 
your child’s mind, body and soul. 

 The parental engagement fostered 
during your frequent family dinners can also 
help keep your kids substance free.  More 
than a decade of research by The National 
Center on Addiction and Substance Abuse at 
Columbia University has consistently found 
that the more often kids eat dinner with their 
families, the less likely they are to smoke, 
drink or use drugs. 

 The National Center on Addiction 
and Substance Abuse at Columbia Univer-
sity’s Family Day - A Day to Eat Dinner 
with Your Children is a national movement 
that reminds parents that what your kids 
really want at the dinner table is YOU!  The 
National Center on Addiction and Substance 
Abuse at Columbia University launched 
Family Day in 2001. Family Day will be 
celebrated nationwide on September 27, 
2010. For more information about Family 
Day, log onto www.CASAFamilyDay.org. 

SECOND COLLECTION --- 
 Next  weekend, September 25 & 26, 
there will be two collections.  The first col-
lection is for the support of the parish.  
The second collection is the Diocesan Col-
lection for Support of Catholic Education. 

September 12 Collection $13,293 
Amount Needed   $13,000 

Envelopes Mailed        1,824 
Envelopes Received              643   
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SCRIPTURE READINGS

Mon.- Prv 3:27-34; Lk 8:16-18
Tues.- Eph 4:1-7,11-13; Mt 9:9-13 
Wed. - Prv 30:5-9; Lk 9:1-6  
Thurs.- Eccl 1:2-11; Lk 9:7-9
Fri. - Eccl 3:1-11; Lk 9:18-22 
Sat. - Eccl 11:9-12:8; Lk 9:43b-45   

WE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF THE   
PARISH:

MARIA LATA 
COLETTE ROE 
THOMAS BREEN 
GINA AURISICCHIO 
WILLIAM O’SHAUGHNESSY 
VIOLA FERRANTE 
LUCILLE DESTEFANO 
JOHN DREYER 
DR. NITO SANTIAGO 
NATALIE BLATT 
BARBARA MYSKOWSKY 

AND FOR THE DECEASED:

BEATRICE OBIDIENZO 

*************************************
MEMORIALS

 The Altar Breads are in memory of 
MICHELE COLALILLO at the request of 
Barbara and John Colalillo. 

 The Altar Candles are burning in 
memory of MICHELE TOMASSO at the 
request of The Tomasso & Munoz Families. 
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ANNOUNCED MASSES FOR THE 
WEEK OF SEPTMEBER 20, 2010

Monday, September 20
7:00 Loretta Kenny (Birthday)   
12:00 Connie Sena (Anniversary) 

Tuesday, September 21 
8:30 Maria, Antonio & Joe Colalillo 
12:00 Patrick Nolan (Wedding Anniversary) 

Wednesday, September 22  
7:00 Rosaria Antoncich 
12:00 John Vosilla

Thursday, September 23 
8:30 Ed Pompa & Rose Marchetti 
12:00 Emilia Vosilla 

Friday, September 24 
7:00 Ed Pompa & Rose Marchetti 
12:00 Grace Melotin (Birthday) 

Saturday, September 25 
8:30 Marianne & Rocco Totino 

************************************
Collective Intentions Mass --- 

The next Collective Inten-
tions Mass will be celebrated on 
Sunday, September 26 at 
11:45am.
 At this Mass we pray for: 

EVELYN LYNCH 

HENRY DIERKS 

WILLIAM KEATLEY 



PRE-JORDAN PROGRAM --- 
If you are planning a Fall Baptism, please note the following dates: 

   Baptism Class Baptism Sunday 
      7:30PM        3:00PM 
   Mon., Sept. 20 Sept. 12 & 26 
   Mon., Oct. 18 Oct. 10 & 24 
   Mon., Nov. 22 Nov. 14 & 28 
 For more information please call Sister Catherine T. Reilly, O.P. at 718-746-8531. 
***********************************************************************
IS GOD CALLING YOU TO BE A PRIEST, SISTER OR DEACON?

Have you ever thought about following Jesus as a Priest, Sister of Deacon?  If you 
have, you are not alone.  Since the life, death and resurrection of Jesus millions of people 
have left everything behind to follow the Lord.  If you are interested in talking to a Priest or 
Sister here at Saint Luke’s, you can call the rectory at 718-746-8102 to schedule an appoint-
ment.  You can also contact Father Kevin Abels at the Vocation office of the Diocese of 
Brooklyn 718-827-2454.  Don’t be afraid to say “Yes”! 
***************************************************************************
CLOTHING DRIVE --- 

Sponsored by the St. Vincent de Paul Society will be held on Sun-
day, September 26th from 8am until 1pm.  Due to the construction in the 
church parking lot, the truck will be parked across from the church on the 
street.  Your donation of gently used clothing is greatly appreciated. 
***************************************************************************
BLOOD DRIVE --- 
 Sponsored by the Knights of Columbus, Msgr. Dillon Council, will be held 
on Sunday, September 26th from 8am until 2pm in the school hall.  Please consider 
making a life saving donation at this annual blood drive.  Sign up will take place 
after all the Masses on Sunday, September 19 outside of church 
******************************************************************
ATLANTIC CITY BUS TRIP -Join the St. Luke Golden Age Club for a bus 
trip to the Showboat Hotel & Casino in Atlantic City on Tuesday, Sept. 28, 
2010.  Bus leaves 8:00am SHARP!!  Cost is $25 per person.  For more info, 
please call Eileen at (718) 352-3902. 
ALSO ---GOLDEN AGE OKTOBERFEST - PLATZL’S BRAUHAUS - POMONA, NY
October 12, 2010 - Cost: $50 per person.  Enjoy a day of good food, music, dancing and 
entertainment.  Call Eileen at 718-352-3902. 
***************************************************************************
ITALIAN CLASS REGISTRATION ---

Will take place on Monday, Sept. 13, Monday, Sept. 20 and Monday, Sept. 27 from 
6:30pm to 8:30pm in the school cafeteria.  Classes will begin on Monday, October 4 at 
6:30pm in the school.  For more information, please call Damiana at (718) 746-6269. 
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PRE-JORDAN PROGRAM

 Our baptismal program anticipates the needs of the couple before or after  
the birth of their child.  It continues to offer support and concern at the at the
baptismal visit, class and ceremony. 

 If you are planning to baptize a child here at St. Luke’s here is some          
information you need to know. 

 Six weeks before the Pre-Jordan class, please pick up at the rectory the    
baptismal packet.  Fill out the information and return it with a copy of the birth 
certificate.  The diocese requires that we see the birth certificate before the      
Baptism can take place.  We cannot issue a baptismal certificate unless we have 
seen the birth certificate.  When we have received this information Sister
Catherine Reilly, O.P. will contact you to prepare you for the baptismal visit (for 
the first child), the class and the ceremony. 

 The Pre-Jordan classes are held on the third Monday of the month at
7:30pm-9:00pm in the church basement.  In January and February they are held 
on the second Monday.  The Baptism ceremony is generally held on the second 
and fourth Sunday of the month at 3:00pm.  Please do not make any reception 
plans without checking the Baptism dates and completing all the necessary re-
quirements.   

 Every year we baptize about 130 children.  We ask that you do not request a 
private baptism unless there is a valid reason for one. 

 If you have any questions regarding the Pre-Jordan Program, please call Sis-
ter Catherine T. Reilly, O.P. at 718-746-8531. 
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ARE YOU A REGISTERED MEMBER OF ST. LUKE’S? 

We would love to have you as a registered member of St. Luke’s parish!  It takes only a 
few minutes to become part of our growing, vibrant community - and it’s easy!  Stop by the 
rectory and pick up a registration card - you can fill it out on the spot, or take it with you.
Then either return it to the rectory or place it in the Sunday collection basket.  You can also 
stop by the registration area after Mass during one of the monthly Hospitality Sundays.  
You’ll have the opportunity to meet with a member of the New Parishioner committee, ask 
any questions, and find out about activities, events and committees. 
 As a parish we will grow in love and strength as we support our church and each other 
in Christ. 

**************************************************************************

WELCOMING NEW PARISHIONERS TO ST. LUKE --- 

Our New Parishioners Committee will be reaching out to recently registered parishion-
ers to welcome them to St. Luke’s and to invite them to a special welcoming Mass and hospi-
tality reception on Sunday, October 10th at our 11:45AM Mass. 
 If you would like to volunteer your time to the New Parishioners Committee we would 
love to have your talents.  You can leave a message for us at the rectory office or call         
Jane Cazzorla at 718-406-6715. 
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ST. FRANCIS PREPARATORY SCHOOL (GRADES 9-12)
 FRESH MEADOWS, QUEENS 
 Open House, Saturday, October 23 from 12:00 noon till 4:30pm. 
 Auditorium Presentations 12:15pm, 1:15pm, 2:15pm and 3:30pm. 
 For more information please call (718) 423-8810   Website: www.sfponline.org 

ST. AGNES ACADEMIC HIGH SCHOOL
 Sponsored by the Sisters of St. Dominic 
 College Point, N.Y. 

Open House, Saturday, October 16 from 10:00am to 1:00pm 
 Come and visit St. Agnes High School “a small Catholic preparatory school for young 
women”.  For information call (718) 353-6276, ext. 6.    Website: www.stagneshs.org 

ST. MARY’S COLLEGE PREPARATORY HIGH SCHOOL
 Manhasset, New York 

Open House, Sunday, September 26 from 2:00pm-4:30pm  Immaculata Hall 
 For more information please call (516) 627-2711    Website: highschool@stmary.ws 

HOLY CROSS HIGH SCHOOL 
Open House Sunday, October 17, 2010 from 1:00pm to 4:00pm.  All prospective stu-

dents and their parents are welcome!  For further information call or write:  Mr. Paul Gilvary, 
Director of Admissions, 26-20 Francis Lewis Blvd., Flushing, N.Y. 11358.   
Phone (718) 886-7250, Ext. 525. Email: admissions@holycrosshs.org. 

REGIS HIGH SCHOOL 
Regis High School, an all-scholarship Jesuit secondary school for Catholic boys, an-

nounces its Open House for 8th graders and their parents, to occur on Columbus Day, Mon-
day, October 11th from 1-4pm.  For additional information, please write, e-mail or call:  Eric 
DiMichele, Director of Admissions, Regis High School, 55 East 84th St., N.Y., N.Y. 10028, 
(212) 288-1100, edimiche@regis-nyc.org.  Queens Admissions Information Night will be 
held on Monday, October 4 at 7:00pm at Resurrection Ascension School, 85-25 61st Rd., 
Rego Park.   
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ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI 4TH ANNUAL PARISH FESTIVAL 
46th Street & 21st Avenue, Astoria, N.Y. 
 Saturday, October 2, 2010.  Festival begins with our Feast Day Outdoor Mass at 
11:30am and continues until 9pm.  Fun for all!!  Rides - Games - Food - Contests - DJ - 
Prizes - FREE ADMISSION!!  Call 718-728-7801 for more info or visit www.sfaschool.org. 

ST. JOHN’S UNIVERSITY SPEECH AND HEARING CENTER
 Will be sponsoring free speech and hearing screenings from Sept. 13 through Dec. 15.  
Please call (718) 990-6480 for an appointment and directions.  The Speech and Hearing Cen-
ter is located at 152-11 Union Tpke., Flushing, N.Y. 
 Will be offering hearing aid help from Sept. 13 through Dec. 15.  This is a free service 
and is available for anyone who has a hearing aid and may be experiencing some difficulty 
caring for it or using it.  Please call the Center at 718-990-6480 to schedule an appointment. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER --- 
 Fall is a beautiful season full of color and crisp fresh air.  A Worldwide Marriage En-
counter Weekend is like autumn because it’s a weekend full of fresh air, new beginnings and a 
time to rejoice in the beauty of your marriage and family.  It’s a great time to rekindle com-
munication and enjoy a weekend away.  The next weekend is November 5-7, 2010.  For infor-
mation or to register, call 877 NYS-WWME.  Visit our website at www.mygmgwwme.org. 

ROSARY FOR LIFE --- 
 Please join Rosary for Life, Inc. to celebrate life with the Rosary and a Con-Celebrated 
Mass on Thursday, October 7, 2010 at 7:00pm at Good Shepherd R.C. Church,
1950 Batchelder St.,   Brooklyn, N.Y.  Rosary begins at 7:00pm followed by Mass at 7:30pm.  
The Main Celebrant and Homilist id Most Rev. Frank J. Caggiano, Vicar General, Auxiliary 
Bishop of Brooklyn.  Investiture in Brown Scapular following Mass.  Parking available.
For more information, please call Rosary for Life, Inc. at 718-377-6920. 

RACHEL’S HELPERS --- 
 A program, Forgiven and Set Free, for women who have had an abortion and are
seeking a spiritual healing from this experience.  The program takes place with a weekly 
meeting in a small group setting from 7:30pm to 9:30pm for 11 weeks beginning Monday, 
Sept. 20.  Please call (718) 939-6646 for more information.  All calls are confidential.     
There are no fees. 


